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June 4, 2015
Jonathan Winks, P.E 

Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc.

115 South 15th Street, Suite 200

Richmond, VA 23219







Re: 
 POD-019-10 Admin - POD2015-00115







The Shops at Willow Lawn Phase 2







15K addition







Construction Plan Review








POD2015-00211
Dear Mr. Winks:

Please be advised that the planning review of the construction plan submitted for review on May 28, 2015 has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments which would prevent approval of the construction plan:

1) Add a second subtitle to the cover sheet under “Administrative POD & Utility Plan” to also indicate “Hardscape, Lighting and Landscape Plan”.

2) Please forward a copy of the Hardscape Lighting and Landscape Plan sheets to Kim Vann,,  CPTED Planner in the Division of Police for review and comment.
3)  Revise one of the walks adjacent to the dumpster enclosure so that it provides a handicapped accessible way. The designated walk will need handicapped ramp to grade as well as a 5-foot diameter turning area.
4) Revise the concrete walk alongside the east face of the building adjacent to the wall screening the loading area. Either make it handicapped accessible with ramps at both ends, or replace a portion of the concrete sidewalk with landscaping, so that it functions as a median instead of as a continuous public sidewalk. 

5) Revise the concrete walk the southwest corner of the building.   Either provide a handicapped accessible with ramp at the south end of the walk, or replace some of the concrete sidewalk with landscaping at the south end of the walk, so that it does not function as a continuous public sidewalk.

6) Is the space to the south of dumpster enclosure supposed to be a loading space? If so, how is it identified and is it signed so that public parking is discouraged. Staff recommends a raised surface and mountable curb.
7) Specify a minimum under clearance for site lighting over drive aisles and for strings of decorative low voltage lighting.
8) Relocate  existing overhead electric line  located along the eastern property line away from the dumpster enclosure
9) Please note the DPU comment regarding water meter size. An increase in meter size may result in a sizeable increase in utility connection fees. Utility connection fees are not waived in the Enterprise Zone like other permit fees.
Additional comments will be provided under separate cover by the Departments of Public Works and Public Utilities. Submit pdfs of revised sheets to each review agency for review and approval prior to submission of plans for signature plans. Once all review agencies have approved the plans you will be advised to submit 21 sets of plans for signature along with a plans for signature application.
If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920








Sincerely,








Michael F. Kennedy
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PC: Christine McGuirl, Federal Realty Investment Trust
PARHAM AND HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / P.O. BOX 90775 / HENRICO, VIRGINIA 23273
PARHAM AND HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / P.O. BOX 90775/ HENRICO, VIRGINIA 23273

_858597797.doc













